New Britain Common Council
27 West Main Street
New Britain, CT 06051
Subject: Request to open Bradley Bouldering Area
Dear New Britain Common Council,
I hope this letter finds you well. My name is [Your Name], and I am writing to express my deep concern regarding the enforced closure of the beloved Bradley Mountain Boulders, located between Crescent Lake and Shuttle Meadow Reservoir. I, along with many other climbers in the Northeast, urge the New Britain Common Council to work with the Ragged Mountain Foundation to come up with solutions over liability concerns to open this space for recreational use.
Since the late ‘70s, Bradley has played a significant role in fostering a vibrant outdoor community in central Connecticut, attracting climbers from far and wide and giving residents of New Britain the opportunity to experience world class bouldering. Over the years, this area has become popular, contributing to the local economy by supporting nearby businesses through climbers' patronage of restaurants, gas stations, and other services during their visits.
Over the years Bradley has offered me a unique and accessible opportunity to connect with nature, stay active, and maintain a healthy lifestyle. The enforced closure of this cherished outdoor space has taken away something I love most about New Britain and left a void in the heart of our community.
I understand that the New Britain Water Department has concerns about liability issues associated with rock climbing at Bradley. The Ragged Mountain Foundation and the Access Fund are offering assistance to ensure that all necessary measures are implemented, and that climbers are educated on responsible practices at Bradley. While people have climbed safely at Bradley for nearly 50 years, this partnership would further mitigate any risks, encourage responsible land stewardship, and would address any liability concerns.
I kindly request that you work with the Ragged Mountain Foundation, an Access Fund affiliate, to find a solution that addresses any of the New Britain Water Department’s concerns while allowing climbers to enjoy this valuable resource.
Thank you for your attention to this important issue, and I look forward to a positive resolution that will ensure the reopening of the Bradley Mountain Boulders.
Sincerely,
[Your Name]
Your address
